Shaping Our Lives consultation for Cumbria County Council/Primary Care Trust: Assessing future housing need for older people

SUMMARY REPORT
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There will be more and more older people in the near future. What they want and how they will get the services they need is a big issue that needs a lot of thought. This consultation has spoken with ‘younger older people’ (50+) in Cumbria, to understand and report their views and concerns for their future housing and welfare needs.
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We talked to 73 older people, some on their own, some over the telephone and some by E mail. But most of the people came to group meetings where we talked all together about what their future housing needs might be and what they would like.

Most people said that they would like to stay in their own home as they grew older. Some people said that as they got older they would probably need help and support to stay in their own homes. 
People said that there were barriers, or things that would stop them from staying in their family home and they thought of some ways in which they could get around these.
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Some people said they would like to move to be nearer a town, or their grandchildren people said they would like to move to a bungalow or a house with a smaller garden
But most people said they would rather stay ‘at home’ where they were. They said they would like to have help and support come in. But people said there were things in the way of them doing this. These included:
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People had heard some bad things about getting ‘care at home’.

· If they could no longer drive a car there was no other way of getting around. They did not think the bus or train services were good.

· [image: image5.wmf]There was no one nearby who they could trust to do small jobs in the home and in the garden

· If they needed to make changes to the home, for example a ramp to the front door, it took a very long time.

· Some people said they would feel frightened if they were on their own and others said they would be lonely.
Most people do not want to live in residential homes.

Sometimes people need to be in nursing homes.

People said that if they did have to move from their home then ‘Extra care sheltered housing’ would be the best choice. Extra care sheltered housing is when there is someone around all the time to help you if you need it
People want to be independent. People want to feel they are safe.
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Feeling safe in your local community and in your home is very important to older people. Fear of crime might can impact on older people’s lives in a very bad way.
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Older people like to be able to easily go to shops, doctors’ surgeries, hair dressers, and post offices. Being able to go to these places can make people feel less lonely. 
It is important that the services fit the older person rather than the person being made to fit the services.

There was interest in Direct Payments, most people did not know about it.

Many older people expect and want to take part in making decisions that will affect them. They do not always know how to.
[image: image8.wmf]Older people have a need for affordable warmth.

Loneliness is a big issue for older people, especially if their partner has died, or has had to move into a nursing home.

· There is a lack of understanding amongst older people about their rights, options and choices.

People said that for older people to feel happy and content it was very important that they had: 
· opportunities to develop and maintain a social life 
· [image: image9.wmf]the involvement of older people, designers, local planners, service providers and other interested parties at an early stage of development, to integrate housing schemes with the local community
· restaurants and shops as venues for social interaction 
· care and support services outside core hours of work

